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Chaplaincy of St. George’s Anglican Church, Venice 

and Anglican Church of St. Anthony Abbot, Padova 

Annual Chaplaincy meeting,

 held in St. George’s, Venice on Sunday 25th April 2010, at 12.30 pm.
MINUTES
PRESENT:



Rev S Ajuka, Chairman

W Cairns, Churchwarden

D Newbold, Churchwarden



G Blunden, Treasurer



H Wild, Secretary
S Boscu, Archdeaconry Synod Representative

S Chukwunyere, Archdeaconry Synod Representative

E Alum, G Battistuzzo, F Clarke, B Ejenonu, R Forbes- Butler, C Iroanya,V Iroanya, G Ludbrook, G Mbanali, A Muonago, C Muonago, A Nwanbanu, G Nzeribe, S Ogbomo, T Onwezumna, C Onwukwe,V Chika Orji, S Oruche, V Oruche, J Uche Chinazor,J Udeagbara, M Udeagbara

IN ATTENDANCE: 


Canon R Wikeley
Agenda Item 1.  Welcome and Prayers

Rev S Ajuka welcomed all present and opened the meeting with a prayer.

Agenda Item 2. Apologies for absence

Apologies were noted from Fr E Saninger,  J Blunden,  S Collins,  S Grange,  L Odenweller and S Quill

Agenda Item 3. To approve Minutes of the last Annual Chaplaincy Meeting, of 5th April 2009

The minutes were taken as read and unanimously approved.  Proposed W Cairns; seconded D Newbold. 

Agenda Item 4. Matters arising from the last minutes, not listed elsewhere on this agenda.


None.

Agenda Item 5. To receive the reports of the Churchwardens and Chaplaincy Council:

· Electoral Roll Report: Venice 65, Padova 100
· Reports of the Chaplaincy Council Proceedings for Venice and for Padova


Venice:  W Cairns reported as follows:



4 Standing Committee meetings had focussed on preparation for and maintenance of the Chaplaincy during the inter-regnum.  He noted with thanks that Rev J-H Bowden had worked hard to ensure there was s smooth transition.

Fr Emmanuel has taken on helping during the inter-regnum, which has been not only valuable but also much appreciated.

H Wild and D Newbold carried through the recruitment of a new Chaplain, Fr H Levett who will take up office on 1 September.

Significant work is underway to renovate the Chaplaincy House before 1 September to better accommodate the Chaplain.

G Ludbrook has ensured the website is up to date and organised the Rota of Ushers, for which she was thanked.

Padova:  Rev Ajuka reported as follows:

The ordination on 4 October 2009 had been a landmark in the life of the Church; many visitors from all over the world had travelled to be in Padova.  

Ministry is expanding, new members have joined the congregation as evidenced by the increase in the number on the Electoral Roll, several lay members have been licensed to assist, two Readers have been licensed and a new Reader-in Training has begun her studies. 

The Mother’s Union has been revitalised

Childrens' activities have been expanded with 4 volunteers leading this work.

The economic crisis has affected many members of the congregation, but overall the Padova congregation is growing in number and strength.
· Treasurer’s Report and Audited Accounts for the year 2009


The Treasurer presented the audited accounts for 2009 as well as a short summary of key points.  The main issue to which he drew attention was the need to find a means to sustain Padova financially about which he would be writing to Diocesan Office in the near future. The Accounts were unanimously accepted, as proposed by W Cairns and seconded by H Wild.

· Report on the Fabric, Goods and Ornaments of both Churches
Venice: D Newbold reported:

Work on the Church gallery was finished except for the organ restoration which would be done in May 2010 thanks to a generous grant from the American Friends of St George’s.  €100,000 was required to complete the restoration of the interior of Church.

The Chaplaincy House renovation is the next priority and a loan of £100,000 had been secured from the Diocese to finance this. The work includes complete re-wiring, replacement of hot water/heating system, repairs to walls and ceiling, flooring, re-decoration and replacement of unsuitable furniture and interior furnishings.  A professional interior designer Marcia Servente is assisting with the design on a pro bono basis, for which the Council was most grateful.

The Union flag and Stars and Stripes flag have disappeared, and as yet no replacement had been found.  J Todhunter may be interested to make a donation to cover the replacement.

Padova: B Ejenonu reported:

The computer room has been vacated and work is due to begin on repairing the floor. Although requested to make a donation towards the costs of this work, it was unlikely that the congregation would be able to do so.     
A generous donation of a TV video and DVD player has been received which has significantly enhanced the children’s worship.
· Report of Proceedings of the Archdeaconry Synod

The Archdeaconry representatives reported:

The Synod had been held in September 2009 in Assisi, well attended by all chaplaincies.

It was a good, spiritually, as well as enjoyable.

5 per mille and 8 per mille were discussed and progress is being made towards obtaining 8 per mille status.

All chaplaincies are experiencing the same challenge of financing the maintenance of churches and houses.

Synod closed with the installation of Canon Boardman as the new Archdeacon of Italy and Malta.
The 2010 Synod will be held in Rome from 21 to 24 September; Fr Levett has indicated he will attend.

Agenda Item 6. Elections:
· Two Churchwardens of the Chaplaincy, for St. George’s Venice


W Cairns announced he was not standing for re-election as his other commitments no longer enabled him to carry out the full range of responsibilities of Churchwarden.   Accordingly, he proposed and F Clarke seconded D Newbold and H Wild who were unanimously elected.

· Two Congregational Churchwardens for St. Anthony Abbot Padova

G Nzeribe proposed and G Mbanali seconded B Ejenonu and C Iroanya who were unanimously elected.

· Other Chaplaincy Council Members as per the Church Representation Rules, according to the Annual Meeting Resolution of 2008, i.e. a further 12 representatives which may be seen as 6 per congregation.

D Newbold proposed and H Wild seconded G Battistuzzo, G Blunden, W Cairns,   F Clarke, R Forbes Butler and G Ludbrook who were unanimously elected.
B Ejenonu proposed and S Chukwunyere seconded E Alum, G Mbanali, A Muonago, G Nzeribe, S Orji and S Oruche who were unanimously elected.

· In keeping with previous practice, V Chika proposed and S Chukwunyere seconded the co-option of V Oruchi, Reader-in Training, which was unanimously approved. 

Agenda Item 7.  To approve the appointment of the Independent Examiner for the Accounts. 
G Blunden proposed and F Clarke seconded the appointment of G Sesani of Studio STB Sesani and Trevisanato as Independent Examiner for the year 2010 which was unanimously approved.  
Agenda Item 8.  Appointment of Ushers. 

The meeting unanimously agreed that the appointment of Ushers would be done for each congregation by the Standing Committee concerned.  It was noted that Venice needs to increase the number of people willing to do this so volunteers will be sought.
Agenda Item 9. Any Other Business. 


None.

Agenda Item 10. Closing 

Rev Ajuka closed the meeting at 1pm with thanks to all who had served the Chaplaincy in both Venice and Padova over the last year, and concluded the proceedings with the first verse of “Guide me O Thou Great Redeemer”.  

